
ORDINANCE NO. 1869

AN ORDINANCE VACATING A ROADWAY WITHIN THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION.

WHEREAS, a roadway within the City, as hereinafter described, has
been petitioned for vacation; and

WHEREAS, such vacation has been approved by the Grand Junction
Planning Commission and would not result in any hardship to the
City of Grand Junction or the inhabitants thereof;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF
GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO:

That the roadway within the City of Grand Junction, Mesa County,
Colorado, and described as:

A part of Horizon Court located in Horizon Park Plaza, City of
Grand Junction, Colorado, as filed and recorded in the office of
the Mesa County Clerk and Recorder, more particularly described as
follows: Beginning at the common corner of Lots 12 and 13 and the
Easterly right of way of Horizon Court in Horizon Park Plaza;
thence along the arc of a curve to the right whose radius bears
South 75 deg. 44 min. 00 sec. West 50.00 feet and whose long chord
bears North 80 deg. 08 min. 43 sec. West 91.26 feet; thence along
the arc of a curve to the left whose radius is 25.00 feet and
whose long chord bears North 10 deg. 56 min. 30 sec. East 19.56
feet; thence along the arc of a curve to the left whose radius is
463.29 feet and whose long chord bears North 12 deg. 49 min. 16
sec. West 11.64 feet; thence along the arc of a curve to the left
whose radius is 50.00 feet and whose long chord bears North 82
deg. 22 min. 50 sec. East 10.05 feet; thence North 76 deg. 36 min.
40 sec. East 50.00 feet; thence along the arc of a curve in the
right whose radius is 523.29 feet and whose long chord bears South
12 deg. 24 min. 53 sec. East 17.92 feet; thence along the arc of a
curve to the left whose radius is 25.00 feet and whose long chord
bears South 31 deg. 28 min. 32 sec. East 17.14 feet; thence along
the arc of a curve to the right whose radius is 50.00 feet and
whose long chord bears South 32 deg. 53 min. 37 sec. East 31.94
feet to the point of beginning;

be, and the same is hereby, vacated, subject to existing utility
easements, if any.

PASSED and ADOPTED this 5th day of March, 1980.

Jane S. Quimby
____________________
President of the Council

Attest:

Neva B. Lockhart, CMC
____________________



City Clerk

I HEREBY CERTIFY that the foregoing ordinance, being Ordinance No.
1869, was introduced, read, and ordered published by the City
Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, at a regular
meeting of said body held on the 20th day of February, 1980, and
that the same was published in the Daily Sentinel, a newspaper
published and in general circulation in said City, at least ten
days before its final passage.

IN WITNESS THEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and affixed the
official seal of said City this 6th day of March, 1980.

Neva B. Lockhart
____________________
Neva B. Lockhart, CMC
City Clerk

Published: February 22, 1980

Published: March 7, 1980

Effective: April 6, 1980


